
                                                                     201 South Main, Suite 2300 
           Salt Lake City, Utah 84111 

June 24, 2013 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
AND HAND DELIVERY 
 
Utah Public Service Commission 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT  84111 
 
Attn: Gary Widerburg 
 Commission Secretary 
 
RE: Docket 13-035-T09 – Schedule 37   
 Avoided Cost Purchases from Qualifying Facilities (QF) Corrections 
 
On May 31, 2013, in compliance with Docket No. 08-035-78 and Docket No. 12-035-T10, 
Rocky Mountain power filed updated Schedule 37 Avoided Costs. On June 19, 2013, the 
Division of Public Utilities (Division) met with the Company to discuss the filing and proposed 
to make a modification to the Company’s filing.  The modification was to change the percentage 
split between heavy load hours (HLH) and light load hours (LLH) from 57% HLH / 43% LLH to 
56% HLH / 44% LLH based on the Division’s calculation of the number of hours in each hour 
class. The Company does not oppose this change. 
 
In addition, as a result of discussions with the Division, the Company believes that a 
modification should be made to the Appendix 3 Loads and Resources Study (L&R Study), 
included in the Company’s initial filing.  The original Appendix 3 spreadsheet contained logic in 
several years that did not count a gas plant’s capacity in months when it was not dispatched to 
produce energy.  The Company believes that that Appendix 3 should be modified to count a gas 
plant’s available capacity regardless of whether it is dispatched. Accordingly, the Company has 
incorporated this modification in this filing.   
 
The Company has made the above-referenced changes and prepared revised tariff sheets and 
other appendices.  Enclosed for filing are an original and two copies of updated proposed tariff 
sheets associated with Tariff P.S.C.U No. 49 of PacifiCorp, d.b.a. Rocky Mountain Power, 
applicable to electric service in the State of Utah. Pursuant to the requirement of Rule R746-
405D, PacifiCorp states that the proposed tariff sheets do not constitute a violation of state law or 
Commission rule.  PacifiCorp will also provide an electronic version of this filing to 
psc@utah.gov.   
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First Revision of Sheet No. 37.3 Schedule 37 Avoided Cost Purchases From  
    Qualifying Facilities 
 
First Revision of Sheet No. 37.4 Schedule 37 Avoided Cost Purchases From  
    Qualifying Facilities 
 
The supporting appendices are also provided again with this letter.  The referenced changes 
impacted Appendix 1 and Confidential Appendix 3. Cells in Appendix 1 Table 11 that were 
corrected are highlighted in orange, and cells impacted by the change in Appendix 3 are shown 
in yellow.   Other attachments provided in the May 31, 2013, filing are not effected but have 
been provided again. 
 
It is respectfully requested that all formal correspondence and staff requests regarding this matter 
be addressed to: 
 
 By E-mail (preferred)  datarequest@pacificorp.com 
   dave.taylor@pacificorp.com 
 
 By Regular Mail  Data Request Response Center 
   PacifiCorp 
   825 NE Multnomah, Suite 2000 
   Portland, OR  97232 
 
Informal inquiries may be directed to Dave Taylor at (801) 220-2923 or Brian Dickman at (503) 
813-6484.  
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
Jeffrey K. Larsen 
Vice President, Regulation & Government Affairs 
 
Enclosures 
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